
 



 

Chair’s piece 
 

Cross Country 

The cross country season is now well under way and the 
first two Chiltern League matches have been held. Detailed 
accounts are elsewhere in this newsletter. Our turnout in 
the opening match at Oxford was 116 – almost 10% of the 
total turnout from the 36 clubs in the Chiltern League – far 
more than any other club. The second match at the 
Teardrop Lakes in Milton Keynes had a record turnout for 
the club of 132 finishers (five more than last year at this 
venue). The club has dominated both meetings. I would 
encourage every endurance-based member of the club to 
take part. It is free: you just need to pick up a number. The 
next match is at Stopsley Common, Luton on 3 December. 
With your help, we could be well on the way to retaining 
the overall league title. 

The County Cross Country Championships will be held at 
Stowe School, near Buckingham (MK18 5EH) – only 20 
minutes by car from Milton Keynes – on Saturday 7 
January. As in previous years, the club will pay the entry 
fees for all athletes who wish to enter. You don’t need to fill 
in the forms that are on the Bucks AA website as I can cut 
and paste the information from the club’s database. What I 
do need are the names by Thursday 15 December at the 
latest, to give me time to complete the forms. You can 
(preferably) email me at the address below or leave a note 
in the clubhouse office. Only paid-up members can be 
entered. 

The South of England Championships will be held at 
Parliament Hill Fields, the UK home of cross country 
running, on Saturday 28 January. The closing date for 
these Championships is ridiculously early on 16 
December. Please let me know if you wish to be entered 
for these championships by Thursday 8 December. 

Track Relining and lights refurbishment 

You may have seen, recently, that the track has been 
closed for cleaning, at a cost of £5700. It had been 
intended to reline the track at the same time, but 
unfortunately the weather turned cold and wet before this 
could be started. The relining will now be done in the 
spring. This will cause us problems if the track has to be 
cleaned again, so we are taking steps to keep it clean 
through the winter. The main concern is sand getting onto 
the track – the contractors reported that there was more 
sand on our track than on any other track they had 
cleaned. Consequently the pits alongside the home 
straight will be closed for the winter and only the pit next to 
the 200m start will be in use. Athletes who use this pit will 
be expected to keep the area clean and to avoid getting 
sand onto the track. 

Track users (and users of the all-weather pitches) will have 
noticed that the lights are currently in a very poor condition, 
with many of the no long functioning. A joint project with 
the Campus will see contractors on the site from 6 
December, with the aim of completing the refurbishment of 
the floodlights before Christmas. 

Milton Keynes Festival of Running – 5 March 2017 

The Milton Keynes Festival of Running is on Sunday 5 
March, with races over 5km, 10km, Half Marathon and 20 
miles, all starting and finishing in the same area, and all 
largely using the same course. We are committed to 
supplying over 100 helpers for this event, the profits from 
which fund much of the work that we do. This year’s event 

raised over £16,000 for club funds. Please note of the date 
in your diary. The 20 mile race will incorporate the 
Buckinghamshire Long Distance Championship. 

Youth Development League 

I recently attended the AGM for this League. The main 
change for 2017 is that there will be three league meetings 
(rather than four) followed by an area final between the top 
three teams in our Division, the Midlands Premier (North-
East), and the Midlands Premier (South-West). We can 
aspire to making the final in both the Upper Age Group 
(U20s and U17s) and the Lower Age Group (U15s and 
U13s). Talking to the Rugby & Northampton Chairman at 
the AGM, he fears that the rise of MMKAC, particularly in 
the lower age group, could end their dominance of this 
league. I’m certain we will do our best to prove him right! 

Southern Athletics League 

I also attended, as Secretary and Treasurer of the SAL, the 
SAL AGM the night before the YDL AGM. There was much 
debate about restructuring the league so that matches 
would be between six clubs rather than four, while 
preserving the round-robin format that sees the club 
compete against different teams in each round. The 
downside of such a change is that the current four-hour 
match would be likely to take around six hours to complete. 

Twenty years ago I devised such a method for a league of 
18 teams, where clubs would compete as pairs in each 
round, with each pair of clubs competing against the other 
8 pairs of clubs in a round-robin system over four rounds. 
The outcome of the meeting was that a survey would be 
sent to clubs in the New Year to see what changes were 
needed for 2018. If anyone has strong views, let me know. 

The dates for next year are known already. Our fixtures in 
Division 1 are 

Saturday April 15: Dartford 

Sunday May 21: Bedford 

Saturday June 17: Chelmsford 

Saturday July 8: Battersea 

August 19: Home Meeting 

Annual General Meeting 

The Club’s Annual General Meeting was held on Tuesday 
15 November in the clubhouse. The main change is that 
the club has agreed that it should become a Community 
Amateur Sports Club, which should benefit our finances 
and give the club legal status. Details of the benefits can 
be found at http://www.cascinfo.co.uk/ 

We also had two long-serving members standing down. 
Peter Scott, who has been the Club’s Membership 
Secretary since 1994 has decided to call it a day as the 
club changes its membership database to the online 
system provided by England Athletics. Richard Pownall 
has taken over this role. 

Alec Walliker has looked after the Club’s finances for the 
past eight years in a club that has a turnover of over £100k 
per year. He has agreed to continue until Christmas when 
Peter Tye will take over. 

Thank you to both of these stalwarts who have given 
excellent service to the club over may years. 

Mick Bromilow (mick.bromilow@mkac.org.uk)  

Chair, Marshall Milton Keynes AC 

www.mkac.org.uk 

http://www.cascinfo.co.uk/
mailto:mick.bromilow@mkac.org.uk
http://www.mkac.org.uk/


 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 


